
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
NEWSLETTER - NOVEMBER 2012  
 
Hope all is going well for everyone and here are a few 
points of information and note.  
 
 
1. Post Storage - hopefully you will all have noticed the new 
postage storage area outside the pavilion.  Please can you ensure 
that everyone in your club is aware that all posts must be put in 
this area and not on the ground.  
 
2. Handbook 2012/13 - these can now be collected from the 
pavilion.  There is one for every team captain and every umpire.  
It's a good point of reference.  PLEASE ignore the umpires 
designated on the playing schedule as these constantly change and 
you need to go by the schedule sent out by Jo Handley prior to 
the relevant weeks games.  
 
3.  Children In Need - 'guess the name of the bear' - costs just 
£1.00 a go and goes to a very worthy cause.  Please help us to 
help the needy children in the UK.  
 
4.  Safeguarding Course - this is being held on Wednesday 12th 
December - anyone wishing to attend that have not already 
notified Amy please contact her.  
 
5.  Results Slips - ensure you have the correct divisional 
secretary on your slip for your team/s.  Blank ones are available 
from our website and hard copies are available in the pavilion.  
 
6.  Reports in the Crroydon Advertiser - this is down to you to 
provide the reports and then send to Kay Martin.   
 
7.  Umpires Expenses - reminder that the agreed CNL cost for 
expenses is £15.00 as agreed at the AGM.  Should you be asked for 
more please let me know.  
 
8.  Dates for your diary - Presentation Dinner Dance - Friday 5th 
July 2013 at the Selsdon Park Hotel and the AGM is on Wednesday 
10th July 2013.  



 
 
 

 
 
 

 
9.  Chairman's Cup - Round 2 - playing schedule has been sent t 
the clubs participating.  All details can be found on our 
website.  
 
10.  'C' Award Tests - if you are waiting to take your test, 
please let either Amy or me know, so that we can ensure this 
takes place as soon as possible.  
 
11.  Payments made online/bacs - when you make any payment to the 
League, could you please email Julia Martin so that she is aware 
of the transaction.  
 
 
 
12.  Points Clarification - Rule 10.4 - to save any confusion 
please note the following -  
i) for a score which is within 5 goals of the winning teams score 
- example is 40-36 (not 40-35).  
ii) score more than 50% of the winning teams score - example is 
30-16 (not 30-15)  
 
 
13.  Umpires Attire - please could umpires make sure that when 
umpiring they are totally recognisable by all players and where 
possible in a neutral colour ie white.  
 
 
Should anyone have any queries, questions, comments re any of the 
above or anything else please contact me as soon as possible.  
 
 
Finally I ask if you could please pass this info on to the rest 
of your club, so that everyone receives all the information.  
 
 
 
 
Thanks.   
 
 
 
JACKIE ROWLAND   
CHAIR        
 
 
 
21.11.12  


